Rotary Grant Awarded to Eastside JP Powell Magnet School – Oct. 4, 2024

The LaFayette Rotary Club applied for and was awarded a Rotary District Grant.  The grant was earmarked to be used to help purchase outdoor lettering/signage recognizing the new school name for Eastside John P. Powell Magnet School.  Originally, the school campus was LaFayette Eastside Elementary School (grades PK-5).  In recent years, Five Points School (grades K-8) was closed, and those students were integrated into LaFayette Eastside Elementary (grades PK-5) and John P. Powell Middle School (grades 6-8).  The building in which John P. Powell School was housed was closed and the middle school was moved to the elementary campus, creating the new Eastside John P. Powell Magnet School (grades PK-8).

The Rotary Club wanted to help recognize and celebrate the combining of these campuses and foster unity within the community.  In addition to the signage for the outside of the school, a portion of the grant will be used to purchase posters for each classroom.  The posters will have the Pledge of Allegiance written on them and as well as the Rotary Four Way Test.

The Four Way Test of the things we think, say, and do

Is it the TRUTH
Is it FAIR to all concerned?
Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?
Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?
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